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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
DISTRICT OF OREGON 

IN RE: ENTRY REQUIREMENTS 
IN RESPONSE TO COVID-19 

I --------------

Standing Order 2022-23 

The following persons shall not enter any United States Courthouse in the District of 
Oregon: 

1. Persons who have tested positive for COVID-19 and who have not been fever-free for 
24 hours (without the use of fever-reducing medication) and whose symptoms are not . . 
1mprovmg; 

11. Persons who have tested positive for COVID-19, who do not have symptoms, and are 
within the five-day isolation period following the first full day after an initial positive 
test; 

111. Persons who are experiencing symptoms of COVID-19 and have not received results 
from a test since the onset of symptoms; and 

1v. Persons who have been asked to self-isolate or self-quarantine by a medical professional 
or public health authority and whose isolation or quarantine period has not concluded. 

Persons who tested positive five days prior to arrival (with day 1 as the first full day after the 
positive test) and who are fever-free for 24 hours (without the use of fever-reducing 
medication) may enter the building after day 5, even in the absence of a negative test. 

Although masks are optional in the public areas of the district courthouses, visitors are 
asked to follow mask recommendations from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
that apply to them. With respect to courtrooms and adjacent spaces, a judge may determine 
whether to require individuals to wear a mask. Standing Order 2022-20 is vacated. 

The United States Marshal, his deputies, and the Court Security Officers shall enforce 
this Order and deny entry to anyone attempting to enter 1n violation of this Order. 

IT IS SO ORDERED. This 18th day of November, 2022. 

M~~tl~ 
CHIEF U.S. DISTRICT JUDGE 


